WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

Withdrawer

KDB 7/18/2005

File Folder

CORRESPONDENCE - FEBRUARY 1981 (4)

FOIA

F01-107/01

Box Number

7618

MCCARTIN

DOC Doc Type	Document Description	No of Doc Date Restrictions
NO	-	Pages

1 MEMO

JOE HOLMES TO M. DEAVER (PARTIAL)

1 2/2/1981

5 open 42 ah 1/26/11

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

CORRESPONDENCE - FEBRUARY 1981 (1 thru 15)

Alves, Mr. Alfred	2/4/81
Annenberg, Ambassador Walter	2/2/81, 2/5/81
Baldwin, Mr. Malcolm F.	2/10/81
Bardell, Mr. Donald J.	2/11/81
Billor, Miss Sandra	2/4/81
Blasdell, Mr. Donald J.	2/11/81
Buchman, Mr. John T.	2/4/81
Canada, Mr. Carter-Hawkins	2/4/81
Carroll, Mr. Robert S.	2/5/81
Christina, Mr. Vernon	2/10/81
Cox, Mr. Gay D.	2/9/81
Daley, Kay	2/2/81
Dama, Mr. Frank J.	2/10/81
Dempsey, Miss Patricia	2/13/81
Deukmejian, The Honorable George	2/3/81
Dever, Mr. Michael	2/10/81
Devine, Mr. Pat	2/6/81
Dorman, Mr. Jack Durrell, Mr. Richard J. Fargher, Mr. Larry	2/9/81 2/6/81 2/5/81
Fiedler, The Honorable Bobbi	2/6/81
Galardi, Mr. Lawrence J.	2/9/81
Gentile, Mr. Fred J.	2/16/81
Graber, Mr. Ted	2/3/81
Gray, Mr. Jan Charles	2/5/81
Hanser, Mr. Bud	2/9/81
Harman, Charles	2/4/81
Harman, Phillip, Chairman Harms, Mr. Alan Hatfield, Mr. William Barr	2/4/81 2/6/81 2/9/81

Hawley, Mr. Charles W.	2/13/81
Hay, Mr. John T.	2/9/81
Hoak, Mr. Frank M., III	2/2/81
Johnson, Mr. Peter B.	2/2/81
Johnson, Mr. Sven	2/4/81
Kaiser, Mr. Gunter	2/9/81
Keenan, Mr. John Edward, Sr.	2/13/81
Kessel, Mr. John H.	2/6/81
Kimmel, Mr. J.S., Jr.	2/9/81, 2/10/81
Knorr, Mr. Albert Scofield	2/11/81
Kosvic, Mr. Matthew J. Kosvic	2/10/81
Lagomarsino, The Honorable Robert J	. 2/5/81
Lasker, Mr. Marc	2/6/81
Little, Mr. Robin	2/3/81
Littlefield, Mrs. Cyndy	2/13/81
Lyles, Mr. A. C.	2/6/81
Mackey, Mr. Rich	2/5/81
Maddox, Dr. Robert E., M.D.	2/2/81
Mathias, The Honorable Charles McC.	, Jr. 2/2/81
Mattern, Mr. Douglas	2/9/81
Matthews, Mrs. Ruth B.	2/9/81
Mazzocco, Mr. Bill	2/10/81
McGarrah, Mr. Ron	2/9/81
McMerney, Mr. Ambrose T.	2/10/81
Munro, Karen Hanson	2/2/81
Mysell, Mr. Jerome	2/5/81
Nakhleh, Mr. Issa	2/6/81

. .

Paoli, Mr. Gilbert Y.	1/9/81
Park, Mr. Erich	2/9/81
Pellett, Mrs. Joan	2/4/81
Post, Mr. Charles	2/2/81
Ray, Mr. Donald P.	2/5/81
Reed, Mrs. P. Terry	2/11/81
Richards, Mr. Phil	2/2/81
Robbins, Mrs. Anne Mahoney	2/2/81
Robinette, Mr. Wayne	2/9/81
Robinson, Mr. Brad	2/3/81
Rollins, Miss Kitty	2/9/81
Roth, Rabbi C. H.	2/10/81
Schabarum, Mr. Pete	2/6/81
Schenkofky, Mr. B. W.	2/13/81
Shaw, Mr. Edward S.	2/4/81
Sheldon, Mr. Warren O.	
Shirley, Mr. Paul	2/13/81
Snyder, Mr. Dick	2/4/81
Sokol, Mr. David	2/10/81
Thompson, Mr. Ed	2/5/81
Tingley, Mrs. Muriel Ceceil	2/10/81
Tirado, Mr. Arthur R.	
Toropov, Mr. Brandon	2/9/81
Wagner, Mr. Donald R.	2/5/81
Wiesman, Mr. Walter	2/4/81
Winter, Mr. Thomas S.	2/2/81
Zuesse, Mr. Marin L.	2/6/81, 2/9/81

`

WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Ambassador Annenberg:

Thank you for your recent correspondence. I have taken the liberty of forwarding the request from the National Trust for Historic Preservation for Mrs. Reagan to be an honorary member of the National Trust, to Peter McCoy, Mrs. Reagan's Chief of Staff for his consideration and action.

The President found the remarks of Chief Justice Berger before the Seminar on Legal History to be most interesting; his suggestions for the conduct of presidential press conferences have been forwarded to the Press Secretary.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Ambassador Walter H. Annenberg P.O. Box 750 100 Matsonford Road Radnor, PA 19088

cc: Peter McCoy Jim Brady

cc/cr

MKD-FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE

February 2, 1981

Dear Mr. Tirado:

Thank you for your letter and for sending along the articles.

I am sorry you did not receive an invitation to the Inaugural festivities. I am told that the Inaugural Committee had trouble with their computer, and this may have been the reason you did not receive one.

I have enclosed a souvenier invitation that I was able to obtain.

Thanks again for writing, Mr. Tirado.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Arthur R. Tirado 1696 W. Shaw Avenue Apt 113 Fresno, CA 93711

CC/CF



THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Thank you for writing. I have taken the liberty of forwarding your request to help with the business task force for Jamica to the Office of Policy Development.

I appreciate your offer of assistance.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Peter B. Johnson Caribbean Central American Action Suite 1010 1333 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20036



WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Mrs. Robbins:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding the editorial letter you wrote to the New York Times Magazine.

I am returning your framed letter and also an autographed picutre of President Reagan. I do not feel it is appropriate for the President to sign the article you sent.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Anne Mahoney Robbins 17 Lodge Drive Rockville, Maryland 20850

NOTE:
Besie corner furto
Cornespondence to
include gulure.
2/2/8/

WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Frank:

Sorry to be so late in responding to your welcome note. I'm sure you can imagine what the past few months have been like.

Anyway, we're settled in - sort of. It's a big move for Californians as I'm sure you know well.

Berg and Carol Benson were here for the Inaugural festivities and I had lunch with Eric Grube before we left for the East.

Let us know when you're going to be in Washington and I'll give you a tour of the White House.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

P.S. Just got a congratulatory wire from Larry Bruton

Mr. Frank M. Hoak III 93 Cherry Street New Canaan, Connecticut 06840

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Mr. Post:

Thank you for your generous offer to provide me with a one-year complimentary subscription to The Washington Monthly.

I appreciate your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Charles Post The Washington Monthly 2712 Ontario Road, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20009

WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Tom:

I wish to thank you for the complimentary subscription of Human Events for the President.

I have forwarded a copy of your letter to Mrs. Anne Higgins who will be handling subscriptions from the Office of the President.

I have also taken the liberty of forwarding Louise Brunsdale's resume to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel. I am sure Mr. James will give Louise Brunsdale's resume careful consideration.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Thomas S. Winter Editor, Human Events 422 First Street, S.E. Washington, DC 20003

Note: Cy fuel to Consupordine for Thank you from RR.

WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

MEMORANDUM FOR:

Mike Deaver

FROM:

Lyn Nofziger

It is generally agreed that Nancy, as First Lady, is going to be a target for some of the women who write about society and social figures in Washington, D. C.

It seems to me that one way to minimize this is to begin to get her actively engaged in some charity-type activities. Thoughts include new activity in the Foster Grandparents organization, moving into the area of alcohol and drug abuse of whatever. But I do think that the quicker she is seen as a concerned and caring First Lady the quicker we'll be able to minimize the attacks on her that everybody is positive are coming.

cc: Peter McCoy

February 2, 1981

Dear Kay:

I was pleasantly surprised to receive your letter. After a few days in Washington, D.C. it <u>does</u> seem a long time ago since I was hired as Executive Director of the Santa Clara County Republican Central Committee. In retrospect, they were fun-filled, carefree days as compared to the awesome responsibility of my new position.

I have sent your request for photos on to the Press Section with the request that they do whatever they can to provide the photos you need.

Thanks again, Kay, for taking the time to write.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Kay Daley Editor and Manager Stanford Alumni Almanac Stanford Alumni Association Bowman Alumni House Stanford, CA 94305

celer

MKD-FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Mr. Richards:

Thanks for sending along the card signed by Edna Farrell, Ollie De Franco, Lorraine Hames and yourself. It certainly brought back old memories of Michael Keith at the Piano at Sahines Interlude.

I can understand some of your frustration, Mr. Richards, and appreciate the concern you show for the problems we face.

Thanks again for taking the time to write such an indepth letter.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Phil Richards 57 South Fifteenth Street San Jose, CA 95112

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Mac:

Thanks for your letter and for your thoughtfulness in enclosing a copy of the speech you made at the 1981 Leadership Conference in Daytona Beach, Florida. It was most impressive.

I look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Charles McC. Mathias, Jr. United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

cc/cs

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

Dear Karen:

Thanks for your nice letter and for your offer of assistance from the State of Washington.

I am most appreciative, and don't be surprised to hear from me in the future.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Karen Hanson Munro Crystal Springs Farm 4325 Rhodes End N.E. Bainbridge Island, WA 98110

MIKD- FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON



February 2, 1981

Dear Dr. Maddox:

I appreciate you taking the time to share your thoughts and concerns with me.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to our National Security Advisor.

Thank you again, Dr. Maddox.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Dr. Robert E. Maddox, M.D. 3532 Celtic Court Kingsport, Tennessee 37660

WASHINGTON

February 2, 1981

MEMORANDUM TO:

MIKE DEAVER

FROM:

JOE HOLMES

A.C. Lyles has called me about the following:

- Roy Rogers and Dale Evans are being saluted for fifty years in show business. The folks putting it together would like a message, or certificate from the President. I can take care of this if you approve.
- 2. Neil Reagan referred Ralph Edwards (This is Your Life) to A.C. for RR to sign a release allowing use of old RR footage. Apparently, RR substituted for Edwards on two This is Your Life segments. Actually they could use the footage without a signed release. I suggest we ask A.C. to make certain the footage is in good taste and simply give them a verbal release.
- 3. A.C. also indicated he is anxious to do the First Lady gown story which he has discussed with you. If it has been approved by you and Mrs. R., do you want me to coordinate?

cc: Ed Hickel

WASHINGTON

February 3, 1981

Dear Brad:

I'm sorry to be so late in responding to the nice note you sent me with your parents.

It's very exciting and busy and Amanda and Blair begin school next week.

It's been busy for President Reagan too as these first nine days in office were very important.

I think the one thing I miss the most besides all of our friends is the Sunday School class. I hope you keep going so that when we get back - maybe I can start again.

Amanda and Blair were on the South Lawn of the White House for the welcome home to the hostages and were very excited with all the military, flags and music.

Thanks again and say hello to everyone.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Brad Robinson 2766 Land Park Drive Sacramento, CA 95818

February 3, 1981

Dear George:

Thanks for your note regarding Bishop Papken Varjabedian. I will be glad to insure that he remains on the mailing list.

Thank you for forwarding his request.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable George Deukmejian Attorney General State of California 3580 Wilshire Blvd. Suite 800 Los Angeles, CA 90010

Sul to Joyce Mc Clung and Other NW

WASHINGTON

February 3, 1981

Dear Robin:

Thank you for your letter and offer of help.

The White House does not have a Page program. However, to become a Senate Page you should contact one of the California Senators. Senator S. I. Hayakawa is located at 6217 Dirksen Senate Office Building and Senator Alan Cranston is at 229 Russell Senate Office Building, Washington, D.C. 20510.

Again, thank you for writing and good luck.

Sincerely, ...

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robin Little 1061 44th Street Sacramento, CA 95819

color

WASHINGTON

February 3, 1981

MEMORANDUM FOR:

EDWARD V. HICKEY

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

White House Staff Security Lapel Pin

It is requested that you provide the following employees assigned to the Office of the Deputy Chief of Staff, with a White House Staff Security Lapel Pin:

Michael K. Deaver Joseph W. Canzeri Shirley Moore Susan Summerall Patricia Bye Mark Hatfield





UNITED STATES SENATE WASHINGTON, D. C. 20510 February 3, 1981

H. JOHN HEINZ III PENNSYLVANIA

> Mr. Michael Deaver Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D. C.

Dear Mike:

Many thanks for remembering to send along the book about the Laxalt family. There should be a little time during the recess for me to enjoy it. Again, my thanks.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

John Heinz

United States Senate

JH/m1

(NOT PRINTED AT GOVERNMENT EXPENSE)

WASHINGTON February 3, 1981

Dear Ted:

This letter concerns the estimate you provided Rex Scouten, dated January 7, 1981.

On behalf of the White House, I hereby approve your estimate for the West Hall Sitting Room, the First Family Bedroom, the First Lady's Dressing Room, the President's Study, and the East Hall Sitting Room. I authorize you to proceed with the necessary work.

Because the Congress has not yet appropriated sufficient funds for this project, however, I must caution you that I am not authorized to commit to the payment of any Federal funds. We intend promptly to seek the \$50,000 customarily appropriated by the Congress for the refurbishment of an incoming First Family's residence. We will submit this appropriation request as part of our revised budget later this month. Because the request is both reasonable and consistent with past practice, and because it was included in the FY '81 Carter budget request, I would expect it to be approved.

In addition, we are taking specific steps to raise private funds for the improvement of the Residence. We will be doing this through the White House Historical Association, subject to acceptance by the appropriate government agency. Because the private quarters in the Residence have not been properly refurbished for over a decade, because the Residence clearly would benefit from the intended improvements, and because the benefit would accrue to the Government and to future Presidents, as well as the incumbent, I feel sure that the solicitation through the Historical Association will be fully successful. In this regard, I am particularly encouraged by preliminary conversations I have had with interested donors.

The combination of the expected public appropriation and the private solicitation will, I am confident, be more than adequate to cover your estimate. As sufficient funds are made available to the White House, we would then disburse them on an appropriate basis.

I trust the foregoing is satisfactory to you, and I will be happy to discuss this matter further at your convenience.

sincerely,

Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Ted Graber
William Haines, Inc.
446 South Canon Drive
Beverly Hills, California 90212

February 4, 1981

Dear Al:

Thank you for the congratulatory letter. It was good to hear from you.

I agree with you that a person has to stay busy. May I suggest that you send a resume to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel, White House, West Wing, Washington, D.C. 20500. I can't promise when you'll be hearing from him, since there are thousands of resumes to be considered, but I can assure you your resume will be given careful consideration.

Thanks again, Al, for taking the time to write.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Alfred Alves 1746 Shasta Avenue San Jose, CA 95128

celes

February 4, 1981

Dear Dick:

Thank you for your letter regarding a possible interview with President Reagan and your application for a Press Pass. I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to the White House Press Office who handles distribution of passes and would like to suggest that you write to Mr. Gregory Newell, Director of Presidential Scheduling, to arrange for a possible interview.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Dick Snyder Elko Daily Free Press 491 4th Street P.O. Box 1330 Elko, Nevada 89801

ecles P.O. Box 1330 Elko, Nevada 89801 CC-10 MESS OFFICE

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 4, 1981

Dear Miss Billor:

Thank you for taking the time to write and give me the opportunity to know your thoughts on matters of importance to you.

I am returning your check made payable to the Democratic Party.

Again thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Sandra Billor 320 Michigan Ave. Apt. 3 Miami Beach, FL 33139

February 4, 1981

Dear Walter:

Thank you for your kind letter of congratulations.

While the tasks facing us are overwhelming, I know with the support of people like you, we'll make great strides. I will be happy to give the President your best wishes.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

ccler

Mr. Walter Wiesman 5018 Panorama Drive Huntsville, Alabama 35801

February 4, 1981

Dear Miss Pellett:

Thank you for your kind letter. I certainly appreciated hearing from you concerning the Inaugural arrangements that worked out so well for you.

While the tasks facing us are overwhelming, I know with the support of people like you, we'll make great strides.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Joan Pellett 18 Scott Court Ridgefield Park, NJ 07660

cc/cr

MKD-FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 4, 1981

Dear John:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Tahoe Federal Coordinating Council. We have had several people express concern over this matter of Lake Tahoe.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to Mr. Max Friedersdorf in our Congressional Relations Office. He has already been in touch with Congressman Gene Chappie on this subject.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John T. Buchman Post Office Box 2007 Olympic Valley, CA 95730

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 4, 1981

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Thank you for taking the time to write and give me the opportunity to know your thoughts on matters of importance to you. It is encouraging to know that concerned citizens like yourself are deeply committed to improving the quality of life for all Americans.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to Dr. Martin Anderson in our Domestic Policy Office.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Sven Johnson Johnson Systems Development Co. file P.O. Box 112

Bessemer, Michigan

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 4, 1981

Dear Mr. Harman:

Thank you for sending me copies of your letters to Presidents Carter, Ford and Nixon.

I appreciate your thoughts concerning the Panama Canal and I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to the National Security Office.

Again, thank you for your interest.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Phillip Harman, Chairman Committee For Better Panama & United States Relations 1860 Venice Park Dr. Suite 220 N. Miami, FL 33181 Mark

PHILLIP HARMAN, Chairman Committee For Better Panama & United States Relations 1860 Venice Park Dr., Suite 220 N. Miami, FL 33181 (305) 893-1308

Jan. 30, 1981 Forwarded as of possible interest.

To: Mike: Am enclosing letters to Nixon, Ford and Carter on the Panama Canal issue. President Reagan was always right on this matter and I'll always defend him on it. Warm regards.

Cordially,

MKD FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE

February 4, 1981

Dear Mr. Canada:

Thank you for your letter of congratulations.

The plans for the solar project are intriguing. It was thoughtful of you to send them and I'll be watching with interest the progress of this huge undertaking.

Thanks again for taking the time to write.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Carter-Hawkins Canada Nevada Pyramid Corporation 500 East Nevada Highway 41 Las Vegas, Nevada 89119

CC/CF

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 4, 1981

Dear Edward:

Thanks for forwarding Mr. Wilson's offer to me. I appreciate his generosity and your thoughtfulness.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to our Gift Office for follow-up.

Thanks again, Edward.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Edward S. Shaw Edward Shaw Productions 9465 Wilshire Boulevard Beverly Hills, CA 90212

Mory Journe Rm 62